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Happy New Year, Pikes Peak 356! 

The holidays flew by as they tend to do every year as we get older. December 
was the shortest membership meeting we have held in a very long time; 1 
whole minute. Many thanks to the directors for throwing a fantastic holiday 
party, to the Board for throwing a successful surprise baby shower for Elysa, 
and to Timberline Landscaping for hosting all of us and our shenanigans! 

We now get to look forward to all that 2023 will be. We are starting the New 
Year with a joint lunch with our NAWIC sisters from the Denver chapter. We 
are meeting at La Loma in Castle Rock on Saturday, January 7th at 11:00 am. 
RSVP via the Eventbrite invitation. 

Our big event in January is the NEF Block Kids Lego Competition. The com-
mittee is looking for help with items for the goody bags, stuffing the goody 
bags, judging, and general help on the day of the event. Let's pitch in to make 
this a fun and engaging event for the kiddos. Contact the Block Kids Co-Chairs 
(Naomi and Ginger) at blockkidspp356@gmail.com. 

January's Membership Meeting is one of my favorites of the year! We will be 
going to Coronado High School to have the robotics team, Cougars Gone 
Wired, present the year's challenge. This is a wonderful way to get many 
young minds involved in STEM. RSVP via the Eventbrite invite, please. You 
don’t want to miss this meeting! 

There are many ways for you to get involved with our Chapter in the first 
quarter. If you have any questions, don't hesitate to reach out to anyone on 
the board or any of the committee chairs/co-
chairs. 

Cheers to another wonderful year together, 
ladies! 

Kristen Ibarra, CDT 

President 

Pikes Peak Chapter 356  

Events 

01/19/23 Membership Meeting 

02/02/23 Board Meeting 

02/16/23 Membership Meeting 

03/05-03/11/23 WIC Week 

04/28-04/29/2023 Spring Confer-

ence 

Pikes Peak Chapter 356 

“To excel is to reach your own highest 

dream. But you must also help others, 

where and when you can, to reach 

theirs. Personal gain is empty if you do 

not feel you have positively touched an-

other's life. “ 

- Barbara Walter 



 

Professional Development & Education/NEF – Ginger Parry, CBT,CIT, ESP & Ally Jencson  • pde.nef.pp356@gmail.com  

Membership & Marketing – Jessica O’Connell & Christina Townsend • membership@nawic356.org  

Finance – Christina Townsend • 719-649-2739  •   treasurer@nawic356.org 

   
 

Historian – Kristen Ibarra, CDT                                 719-203-3323     kibarra@rmg-engineers.com  

Website – Samantha Walter                         719-635-0902     info@nawic356.org 

Parliamentarian – Karen Mitchell, CBT, CIS, CIT                                   719-686-7482     CO-kem513@outlook.com  

Centerline Editor – Jessica O’Connell                                719-310-4848     joconnell@pyramidconstructioninc.com 

    

 

         Special Committee Chairs 2022-2023 

 

Block Kids – Naomi Kidd  • 719-632-9868  •  nrkidd4ppc356@outlook.com  

          Ginger Parry,  CBT, CIT, ESP • 719-271-7915 •   pde.nef.pp356@gmail.com  

Bylaws – Karen Mitchell, CBT,  CIS, CIT • 719-686-7482 • CO-kem513@outlook.com  

CAD Competition   Amy Christiansen • 719-203-3340 • amy.christiansen@ramparttile.com 

                       Angelique Kallio, CIT • 719-532-9988 • angeliqueK@tms-companies.com  

Diversity, Equity & Inclusion – NEEDS A CHAIR, Kelly Eustace •719-667-4771 •kellyE@hpeinc.com 

Fundraising – Amy Christiansen & Elysa Matthews • 719-203-3340 • amy.christiansen@ramparttile.com 

OSHA Alliance/Safety  – Karen Mitchell, CBT, CIS , CIT  • 719-686-7482  •  CO-kem513@outlook.com  

Retreat Committee – Grace Houston • 847-721-9116 • grace.houston7@yahoo.com 

Rosie Run 5K Committee – Ally Jencson & Kristen Ibarra, CDT • 719-659-6618 • ally@FLFloorCoatings.com 

Social Media – Jessica O’Connell • 719-310-4848 •nawicpp356@gmail.com  

Scholarship (NFSF) – Michelle Humphrey • 719-593-0355 •  michellelhumphrey@gmail.com  

Strategic Planning – Christina Townsend • 719-884-0723 • christina.townsend@hubinternational.com  

Marketing – Samantha Walter  • 719-649-2739 •  samantha.walter@ramparttile.com 

WIC Week –Grace Houston and Samantha Walter • 847-721-9116 •  grace.houston7@yahoo.com 

Craft Club— Ginger Parry, CBT,CIT, ESP & Amy Christiansen • 719-271-7915 • pde.nef.pp356@gmail.com 

Community Outreach— Samantha Walter• 719-649-2739 • samantha.walter@ramparttile.com 

2023 Spring Conference— Ally Jencson • 719-659-6618 • ally@FLFloorCoatings.com 

  

Board 2022-2023 

-------------------------------- 

President 

Kristen Ibarra, CDT 

kibarra@rmg-engineers.com  

• 

Immediate Past  

President 

Ally Jencson 

ally@FLFloorCoatings.com 

• 

Vice President 

Samantha Walter 

samantha.walter@ramparttile.com 

• 

Recording Secretary 

Michelle Humphrey 

michelle@fpwhs.com 

• 

Treasurer 

Christina Townsend 

treasurer@nawic356.org 

• 
Directors 

Linda Sterrett 

Jennifer Zezlina, RA 

Elysa Matthews 

Grace Houston 

boardmembers@nawic356.org 
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At the end December 2023, we are at 40 Members. 

Please pickup and hand out the promotional flyers. 

If you have any questions, feel free to reach out to the Membership & Marketing team at 

membership@nawic356.org  

Tell your fellow Women in Construction! 

 



https://www.eventbrite.com/e/nawic-pikes-peak-chapter-356-january-

membership-meeting-tickets-487280467997 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/nawic-pikes-peak-chapter-356-january-membership-meeting-tickets-487280467997
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/nawic-pikes-peak-chapter-356-january-membership-meeting-tickets-487280467997


https://www.eventbrite.com/e/nawic-pikes-peak-chapter-356-february-

membership-meeting-tickets-489731458977 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/nawic-pikes-peak-chapter-356-february-membership-meeting-tickets-489731458977
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/nawic-pikes-peak-chapter-356-february-membership-meeting-tickets-489731458977


Our fourth quarter Community Outreach came to a close on December 17, 2023 when NAWIC Pikes Peak 

Chapter 356 members completed the gift drop off to God's Pantry. With the help of all of our generous 

members, we were able to gift all of the wish list items, that were needed and wanted, along with grocery 

gift cards and a monetary donation to two families in the Pikes Peak Region. Here is a note that was shared 

by one family, Desiree and her two year old nephew, Braxton. 

"Braxton loved everything! Sorry I didn't get a lot of good pics. His favorite part about the presents was 

throwing the paper away lol. We are so thankful for everything, it was such a blessing and more than I 

could have imagined." 

 

 



 

It is because of our amazing NA-

WIC chapter members that we 

were able to bring some extra joy 

this holiday season to two families 

that were in need this year. I can't 

thank everyone enough for your 

generosity. Not just for the last 

quarter, but for everyone's dona-

tion of their time, money, and col-

lected items throughout the year 

that allowed us to help out local 

nonprofit organization's within 

our community. Great job ladies! 



 



 



 



Ladies it's time to mark your calendars: Women in Construction (WIC) Week will be happening March 5-11, 

2023! 

A whole week dedicated to celebrating women like YOU! 

Keep an eye out for the entire WIC Week calendar that will be shared with the chapter soon - but expect a full 

week of fun! 

SAVE THE DATES:  

Sunday March 5, 2023 - Our chapter will be hosting a "Spring Swap" event open to the public. All funds raised 

from this event will go to supporting our chapter. The WIC Week Committee and the Fundraising Committee are 

still finalizing some details for this event. We are NOW collecting donations of gently used clothing and accesso-

ries worthy of a Consignment Store. Items such as: Men's, Women's and Children's Clothing, Shoes, Jewelry, Purs-

es, Scarves, Hats and Accessories. We encourage you to ask friends, coworkers, family, and neighbors for dona-

tions! Once you have collected all that you feel you can, contact either Amy Christiansen or Grace Houston and 

we can work out the best course of action to take them off your hands. If you would like us to provide boxes that 

can be used as a collection container, we are happy to provide you with one or more to use. 

Feel free to use the donation flyer to help with your collecting. More details on the Spring Swap event to come. 

Wednesday March 8, 2023 - Our Chapter will be hosting a "Creative Class" night at 5:30pm. Bring potential mem-

bers, coworkers, friends, or family to participate in the fun! More details to come. 

Saturday March 11, 2023 - Our Chapter's WIC Week event "Gals on the Green" will be happening at 5pm at First 

Tee. NAWIC Members and potential members can join us for indoor golfing, food, drinks and socializing to cele-

brate Women in Construction (WIC) Week 2023. Come dressed in your golfing best! More details to come. 

WIC Week would not be possible without the support of our amazing sponsors! 

Is your company interested in supporting our chapters 2023 WIC Week? Or know of a company willing to spon-

sor? WIC Week sponsors are not limited to only construction companies. We encourage each of you to take a look 

at the different WIC Week Sponsorship levels available. Share the sponsorship info with a fellow company, busi-

ness neighbor, vendors, and more- you never know who is willing to support until you ask! 

If you have any questions, don't hesitate to reach out. 

Grace Houston • WIC Week Chair • grace.houston7@yahoo.com • 847-721-9116 

 



Contact:  Grace Houston  

WIC Week Chair 

grace.houston7@yahoo.com 

847-721-9116 

If you need copies to pass around. 

 



 



 



 

Block Kids is a building competition for students in kindergarten through 6th grade. This is a 

national competition with local events hosted by NAWIC chapters around the country. Dur-

ing the competition, participants are given 100 micro Legos and may also choose up to three 

of the following supplemental items: a rock, up to 12" of string, a pre-measured square of 

aluminum foil, and/or a pre-measured square of poster board.  They then have 45 minutes 

to build a structure that can be lived in, worked in, or played in. After the participants have 

built their structures, judges select their favorites based on appearance and brief conversa-

tions with the builders. The top five participants in each age group (K-3 and 4-6) are then in-

terviewed further and the structures are ranked based on the overall structure, participant 

knowledge and creativity. Each of these ten "finalists" leave with a Lego set. However, all of 

our participants receive a certificate and a goodie bag. The structure of the student who re-

ceives the top score overall is then submitted to the regional building competition via pic-

tures and descriptions of the structure. Regional winners are submitted to a national compe-

tition 

The purpose of this competition is to get young students thinking about future careers in the 

construction industry. And man, it’s fun to watch their minds turn as they build!  

Flyers to past participants were mailed out December 5th.   

As of January 3, 2023 we have 26 kiddos registered and anticipate more as the schools re-

sume after winter break.   

We will need volunteers to help judge, as well as donations for the snack table.  For those 

who have volunteered to stuff goodie bags and help sort legos, please remember we are 

meeting at 11 AM Saturday, January 14th at Timberline. 

Please email blockkidspp356@gmail.com with any questions and we will get back to you as 

soon as possible. 



Save the date - The Judging is scheduled for Saturday morning, March 

18, 2023.  Location TBD. 

More details will follow for volunteer, sponsor, and judge opportunities 

after the New Year. 

Amy Christiansen • 719-203-3340 • amy.christiansen@ramparttile.com  

Angelique Kallio, CIT • 719-532-9988 • angeliqueK@tms-companies.com  

First meeting is planned for Wednesday, January 11, 2023 at 5:30 pm,  location 

TBD.   Bring your current work in progress and join us!  

Ginger Parry , pde.nef.pp356@gmail.com, will be sending more details later.   

Contact Amy or Ginger if you have any questions. 

Currently reading Girl Stop Apologizing by Rachel Hollis. We will meet January 21st (time and location TBD) to 

discuss part one. Upcoming discussions will be February 25th for part 2, and March 25th to wrap up the book.   

Ginger Parry , pde.nef.pp356@gmail.com, will be sending more details later.   

Contact Ginger if you have any questions. 

 



Calling all chapter members to attend PD&E Webinars!  There will be 2 awards for 

our Region for attending!  The first award, Chapter PD&E Participation Award, will 

go to the Chapters with the most members participating in live National PD&E 

webinars.  The second award, Chapter PD&E Champion Award will go to the Chap-

ters with the most creative and/or consistent PD&E programming for the coming 

year. 

January 10, 2023 - Construction Suicide Awareness & Prevention 

February 14, 2023 - Building a Better Business Story 

March 14, 2023 -  Building a Better Presentation 

April 11, 2023 - Tools of the Trades from a Badass Tool Gal 

May 9, 2023 - Creating an Exceptional Client Experience 

June 13, 2023 - 3 A’s to Recruiting & Retaining a Sustainable Workforce 

Login to your nawic.org account, click on education, click on webinars. 

Be sure to save the date in your schedules for the monthly PSW PD&E Zoom call! 

Our Zoom sessions are held on the third Thursday of every month at 7am Hawaii 

Pacific / 11am Pacific / 12pm Mountain / 1pm Central / 2pm Eastern times.  

The ZOOM meeting ID and passcode are always the same: 

Meeting ID: 603 457 6573 

Passcode: REBEL 

(Please note: the passcode is my acronym for Real Example of Brave Empowered 

Leader) 

 



SAVE THE DATE! 

September 28, 2023 

We invite you and high school students (grades 11-12) to volunteer at the 14th 

annual Colorado Construction Career Days of Southern Colorado  

on September 28, 2023.  The purpose of Construction Career Days is to  

broaden student knowledge about the multi-faceted opportunities available 

and to increase the number of men and women entering the construction  

industry.  This event also puts them in contact with local contractors. 

Students spend the day from 8:30 AM to 1:30 PM engaged in hands-on events, 

stationary equipment activities and technology demonstrations.   

Lunch will be provided. 

Registration and information will be available on line at  

https://www.sococareerdays.com/ 

prior to the event. 

Planned and Organized by: 

Southern Colorado Construction Career Day Foundation 

LOCATION:   NORRIS PENROSE EVENT CENTER 

   1045 LOWER GOLD CAMP ROAD 

 

https://www.sococareerdays.com/


LORMAN WEBINARS  

Check them all out HERE! 

 

NEF RESOURCES 

Check out the awesome website with 

all the education updates and  

recourses HERE! 

 

NAWIC MENTOR PROGRAM  

Chapter Mentor Program Guidelines 

and Resource 

 

Podcasts 

 

https://www.lorman.com/training/nawic/
https://www.nawic.org/nef
https://www.nawic.org/images/nawic/committees/mentoring/Mentoring%20Program%20Guidelines%20for%20Chapters.pdf
https://www.nawic.org/images/nawic/committees/mentoring/Mentoring_Workbook.pdf
https://www.nawic.org/podcasts


READ ALL ABOU IT… 

Click to preview 

             NAWIC Today publication 
 

               

Looking for a change or a new career in construction? 

 

Visit NAWIC’s awesome job site search for jobs all over 

the U.S! 

 

https://nawic-jobs.careerwebsite.com/  

 

https://nawic-jobs.careerwebsite.com/
https://www.nawic.org/nawic_today


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 

We are offering you an opportunity to advertise in our 

monthly NAWIC Newsletter "The Centerline" 
 

The Colorado Springs newsletter is distributed to our members, posted on our website, sent to our  

Regional Director and is available on the NAWIC Region 8 website. 

 

 

 

 

Business Card Size $35.00 

1/2 Page $75.00 

Full Page $100.00 

 


